HONORARY MEMBERS

R.W.Bro. Gareth Jones, OBE, Provincial Grand Master

R.W.Bro. Hywel Davies, P.Pr.Grand Master

R.W.Bro. Captain Sir Norman Lloyd Edwards, KCVO, GCStJ, RD*, RNR, P.Prov. Grand Master
V.W.Bro. Cdr. Roy K Hopkin, R.N., PGSwdB, P.Dep.Pr.Grand Master
V.W.Bro. Peter Frost, PGSwdB, P.Dep.Pr.Grand Master

V.W.Bro. Andrew L Gretton, PGSwdB, P.Dep Pr.Grand Master
V.W.Bro. J. Taylor, PGSwdB

W.Bro. Rev. N. Lea, PDGChap, P.Asst.Pr.Grand Master

W.Bro. B. Eveleigh, PSGD, P.Asst.Pr.Grand Master

W.Bro. RJ Nettleship, PSGD, P.Asst.Pr.Grand Master

W.Bro. David L. Protheroe, PSGD

W. Bro. G. W. Thomas, PSGD, P.Asst.Pr.Grand Master

W.Bro. Rev Canon D Huw E Mosford, PSGD, P.Asst.Pr.Grand Master
W.Bro W.J. Nortway PJGD

W.Bro. L. L. Trott, PJGD

W.Bro. AM.M. Hart, PJGD

W.Bro. N. O. A. Alleyne, PAGDC

W.Bro. M.D.M. Thomas, PAGDC

W.Bro. N. C. W. Liles, PAGDC

W.Bro. W. R. Griffiths, PGStdB

W.Bro. P. J. Williams, P.Pr.G.Sup.Wks

W.Bro. C. Humphries, P.Pr.G.Purs.

W.Bro A.Reynalds Prov S.D.

FOUNDERS

W.Bro. Dr. A. Baig, PGJD,0StJ W.Bro. M. Briscombe, P.Pr.J.G.W.

W.Bro B.L. Whitaker P.Pr.A.G.D.C.

PAST MASTERS
1994  W.Bro.J. R. Bevan, PJGD,r 2010  W.Bro. G. A.French P.Pr.G.Supt Wks
1995  W.Bro. Dr. A. Baig, PGJD, OStJ 2011  W.Bro. M.]J. Delaney”
1996  W.Bro. N. H. Bullock, PAGDCP 2012 W.Bro H.T.L. Durman.P.Pr.G.Std.B.
1997  W.Bro. C. E. Mogg, PAGDC Prov.G.R.? 2013  W.Bro H.A.Rowlands P.ProA.G.Swd B.
1998  W.Bro. B. L. Whitaker, P.Pr.A.G.D.C. 2014  W.Bro A.H.Pugh P.Pr.G.Stwd
1999  W.Bro. R. M. Davies, P.Pr.S.G.D. ? 2015 W.Bro M. Bin-Sufyan P.Pr.G.Stwd . J.P.
2000  W.Bro. D. J. Whitchurch, P.Pr.G.Reg. o 2016 ~ W.Bro Bryan Johnson
2001  W.Bro. R. G. Jones 2017  W.Bro Richard Suchorzewski
2002  W.Bro.J. Alexander, P.Pr.J.G.W. 2018  W.Bro Simon Vaughan
2003  W. Bro. David G Perry, P.Pr.G.Purs. r 2019  W.Bro Trevor Harris
2004  W.Bro. S. D. Bassett .Pr.J.G.W.r 2020 W.Bro Trevor Harris *
2005  W.Bro. R. G. Jones ” 2021  W.Bro Trevor Harris *
2006  W.Bro. M. Briscombe, P.Pr.J.G.W. 2022

2007  W.Bro. B. J. Mepham, P.Pr.S.G.D.P
2008  W.Bro.J. Alexander, P.Pr.J.G.W.
2009  W.Bro. N. G. Martin, PAGDC

* covid 19 no installation meetings

The United Grand Lodge of Ancient, Free and Accepted
Masons of England
Province of South Wales

Hafan Deg Lodge
No. 9520

W.Bro Trevor Harris
Worshipful Master

Bro Peter Furhan Rassul
Junior Warden

Bro Stephen Roberts
Senior Warden

W.Bro Simon Vaughan
Immediate Past Master

MAY NEWSLETTER
Dear Sir and Brother,

You are hereby notified that the May meeting will not be going ahead due to the

continuing situation.

With restrictions and the stop/start nature of the ever changing rules.
However the first Friday in September is looking very promising.

Yours fraternally,

Gerald French P.Pr.G.Supt. Wks

Secretary

Tel: (01446) 406994 66 Pencoedtre Road
email: gerald frenchl5@gmail.com Barry



HAFAN DEG LODGE No. 9520
Officers 2020 - 2021

W Bro Trevor Harris W.M.

W. Bro. Simon Vaughan LP.M.
Bro Stephen Mark Roberts S.W.
Bro. Ferhan Rasul JW.

.W. Bro. Brian L Whitaker, P.Pr.A.G.D.C. Chaplain

W. Bro. Anthony H Pugh P.Pr.G.Stwd.. Treasurer

W. Bro. Gerald A French P.Pr.G.Supt Wks. Secretary

W. Bro. Herbert Rowlands P.Pro.A.G..Swd B D.C.

W. Bro. Michael Briscombe, P.Pr.S G.W. Almoner

W. Bro. Gerald A French P.Pr.G.Supt Wks Ch.Stwd.

W. Bro. Anthony H Pugh P.Pr.G.Stwd. Mentor
Bro Amir Baig S.D.

Bro William F Sheahan J.D.
Bro Andrew Wagstaffe Ass Sec
Bro Donald Surridge L.G.

W. Bro. Anthony H Pugh P.Pr.G.Stwd. Steward
Bro Donald Surridge Steward

W. Bro. Archibald Reynalds Prov S.D. Tyler (hon)

W. Bro. Gerald A French P.Pr.G.Supt Wks H.C. Rep.

W. Bro. Anthony H Pugh P.Pr.G.Stwd. L.L.O.

W.Bro. Dr. A. Baig, OSt], PAGD R.A. Rep

Lodge Regular Meetings

The Regular Lodge Meetings take place on the 3rd Wednesday in May,
the 1st Friday in September and the 1st Friday in December (Installation).

Hafan Deg Chapter

Members are reminded that Hafan Deg Chapter is attached to this Lodge and meets twice
a year in BARRY. Any Brother who has attained the rank of Master Mason or above
and would like to know more about the Chapter should contact the Secretary

Subscriptions

Members are reminded that the lodge subscription of £130
become due on 1st December 2021

The Treasurer may be contacted at ; “Norwood”, Victoria Park Road, Barry
CF63 2JS  or you can telephone him on 01446 739216

or on his mobile on07970 413803

or e-mail him at anthonyhpugh@gmail.com

Brethren .
Due to the ongoing situation it is necessary to cancel the May meeting of the Hafan Deg Lodge.

I do however believe that the future is looking very promising for our September meeting which I very
much hope we will all be feel safe enough to attend and finally get together
and restart our masonic activities.

I will call a committee meeting of past masters prior to the meeting to discuss the details
of the meeting prior to writing the summons.

There are some items which I would like to pass on to you all.
We have some appointments and promotions to announce

W.Bro Bryan Johnson has been appointed P.Pr.A.D.C. and
W.Bro Herbie Rowlands has been promoted to P.Pr G.Swd B in the Craft,
and P.Pr.Std.B in The Secret Monitor.

W.Bro Anthony Pugh has been Appointed Prov.G.Stwd
in the Holy Royal Arch.
W.Bro Gerald French has been appointed Divisional Sentinel in the red cross of Constantine.

If I have missed anyone please contact me with the details.

Before we meet again one of our subscribing
past masters of this lodge, and also a member of Barry Lodge.
W.Bro Herbert Durman.
will be 100 years young on the 29th July. 2021

Closer to the date I will contact the Almoner and send him the congratulations of the lodge.

I have been asked by the treasurer to remind all the brethren that the
annual subscriptions became due on the 1st December 2021.

Even though we have not had a meeting for some time we still have to pay our bills when they fall due
and so he needs your help and subscriptions to pay them.
As these are difficult times for many , if you have a problem please
contact the treasurer and discuss it with him , in total confidence
he will do all in his power to help.

SICKNESS
It is the Worshipful Master’s especial desire that an early intimation of the indisposition of a
ny member, or his family, should be sent to him, or the Almoner.

The Worshipful Master may be contacted at ; 9 Dawan Close Barry Cf62 7PZ
Email; ddoswales@hotmail.com mobile; 07877072242

The Almoner, W.Bro. Michael Briscombe, P.Pr.S.G.W., may be contacted
at 24 Merthyr Dyfan Road, Barry or you can telephone him on 01446 743176.

CHANGE OF ADDRESS
Members are requested to inform the Secretary as soon as possible of any change of address.
He may be contacted at 66 Pencoedtre Road, Barry, Vale of Glamorgan CF63 ISE,
Tel 01446 406994 or on his mobile on 07717710681 or e-mail him at
geraldfrench15@gmail.com.



